New Hampshire Orchid Society

Board of Directors Meeting

August 11 2012

Attendance
Present: President Mike Mattozzi, Vice President George Crozer Treasurer Chuck Crisler, Secretary Adrienne Giovino, Trustees, Lee Brockmann, Daryl Yerdon, Jen Marrs and Norm Selander-Carrier

Committee Chairs: 

Absent: Past-President Steve Tacopina,

Guests: Jean Stefanik, Chuck Wingate

Opening: Mike called the meeting to order at 10:36 AM.

Lee moved to approve the minutes of the July 2012 meeting. Ron seconded; the motion was approved. 

President

Vice-President

· George donated his copy of The Scent of Scandal to the library.
· George asked for suggestion for topics and speakers

· Adrienne recommended Peter Lin of Big Leaf Orchids

· Jean recommended Yvan of Equagenera
Treasurer 

· The expense manifest was $1048.82 which included the $500 for the Smithsonian donation. Norm made a motion to accept the expense manifest as amended. Lee seconded. The motion passed.
· Currently we have $14,932.03 in the checking account and $38,019.81 in reserve. We are projected to net over $6,000 this year.
Secretary

· Nothing to report, but asked Daryl for the ability to change order of minutes in the pull-down menu on the website.

Committees
Advertising/Publicity: 

AOS and Affiliated Society Representative: 

Auction Committee: 

Conservation and Education Committee: Jean Stefanik reported for Steve T. that the UNH project is progressing. Jonathan from the greenhouse would like an update on how much was earned at the members ‘auction of the Cymbidiums – they earned approximately $25. He is willing to write a grant application to us and then he can either purchase plants or we can take money from the conservation fund and purchase plants from Crozer & Crozer and give them donated member plants. The latter is preferable to the board.

Editorial:

Hospitality:

Library: 

Membership: Lee reported there were no new members.

Nominating: Members have been more likely to volunteer for Trustees than Treasurer. We need to work on officers and committee chairs.

Programs: 

Show: 

Speakers: 

New England Orchid Shows:  

Show Table Committee:
Risk Management Committee:

Website Steering Committee: 

Ongoing Business:

New Business:

· Discussion of the show table. Chuck Wingate wanted us to make a recommendation for moving from Hobbiest and Advanced. The board recommended that the person with the highest point total with at least 16 green ribbons will move from Advanced to Expert category. The points accumulate from year to year.

· Chairs for IPA meeting are all set.

· The February 2013 monthly meeting will be on February 2, 2013.

· Daryl needs to know the renewal date for the society’s AOS membership

· AOS has liability insurance for meetings and shows for $250

· Chuck reported that the insurance is going up $75. Will look into AOS insurance.

Miscellaneous

George moved to adjourn the meeting with Lee seconding the motion. The motion was approved and the meeting was adjourned at 11:47 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Adrienne Giovino, Secretary
